
Election Board Meeting 
May 31, 2018 

 

The Election Board meeting from May 3, 2018 was reconvened at 9:03 AM on May 31, 2018 by 

a motion made by Commissioner Archie Trader and seconded by Commissioner Blair 

Zimmerman, Chairman.  Attending the meeting in addition to Commissioners Zimmerman and 

Trader were Communications Director Steve Barrett, Election Director Tina Kiger, and 

Administrative Assistant of Elections Amie Nehls.  

 

 Old Business: 

Director Kiger stated that the voter turnout for the General Primary held May 15, 2018 was a 

total of 5,404 voters or 27.42% of those registered.  She also said there were a few minor 

machine issues including one machine not clear and tested and two machines that froze.  The 

state certification was signed by the Election Board and would be submitted when the state 

election system was fixed.     

 

New Business: 

Ms. Kiger said she would be arranging some demonstrations of the new voting machines, that 

will be available for purchase.  She would like to have a demonstration for staff and the Election 

Board and, at a later date, another demonstration for the public.  The Election Board was very 

supportive of this idea, as they had secured funds for new machines three years prior and had 

started attending vendor demonstrations two years prior.   

 

Director Kiger also stated she would like to combine the four Dunkard Township precincts to 

two.  The voter registration totals support this and two of the precincts will lose their polling 

places within the next year.      

 

Announcements: 

None  

 

Next Scheduled Meeting: 

To Be Announced 

 

Public Comment: 

None 

 

 

 



Adjournment: 

Commissioner Trader made the motion and Commissioner Zimmerman the second to adjourn 

the meeting at 9:09.     

   

        Respectfully Submitted, 

 

      Amie Nehls 

Administrative Assistant 

 


